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Below is the  literal back translation from the Spanish. 

  

Iain 

  

  

To whom it may concern: 

The CPUC is responsible for analyzing the environmental impact of transmission projects in California.  The construction 
of an electric substation en San Diego County, California – which falls within the regulatory purview of the CPUC – has 
been proposed; this substation is necessary in order to receive electricity that will be generated from a new wind 
generation source, which has been proposed in Mexico by Energía Sierra Juarez (ESJ) U.S. Transmisión LLC. 

ESJ proposes the construction a wind generation facility in La Rumorosa, situated approximately 3.2 km south of the U.S.–
Mexican border.  SDG&E proposes the construction of the “East County (ECO)” (138/230/500 kV) substation, situated 
approximately 1.6 km to the north of the U.S.–Mexican border, near the town of Jacumba.  It is proposed that ESJ’s wind 
generation source will be interconnected to the ECO substation via a 4.8 km dedicated transmission line.   

In seeking to analyze the impact of the ECO substation, the CPUC is obligated to consider reasonable alternatives for 
interconnecting the ESJ wind project to the California grid, while taking into account the environmental, economic, and 
technical feasibility of these alternatives. 

One proposal that has been suggested by the general public in order to eliminate the need for the proposed ECO substation 
is to connect the ESJ wind project directly to existing Mexican transmission lines (CFE 230 kV).  These lines interconnect 
the La Rosita and Rumorosa area to the Tijuana area, which proceed to interconnect to different transmission lines that tie 
directly to the Miguel Substation in California.   

Consequently, the CPUC solicits an opinion from the Comisión Federal de Electricidad (CFE) on the following matters: 

a)      An opinion on the possibility of utilizing Mexican transmission lines (CFE 230 kV) in order to connect the proposed 
ESJ wind project to the California grid via the Miguel Substation.  

b)      And more generally, an opinion on the possibility of utilizing sufficient Mexican transmission capacity in order to 
provide renewable energy – from various Mexican sources (not just ESJ) – to the California electric system.   

This solicitation is only with respect to the evaluation of one of the alternatives to the proposed ECO 
substation.  Given the CPUC’s regulatory oversight and the public participation/interest of this project, we are 
required to investigate the feasibility of the option described in solicitation “a”.  Your opinions would, therefore, 
aide our evaluation.   
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